
Principal’s Report   
Welcome to Week 8!  
 

NAPLAN   
During Weeks 8 and 9, beginning on Wednesday 15 March, students in 
Years 3 and 5 will participate in the National Assessment Program – 
Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). Further information is supplied by Mrs 
Brogan (Coordinating Teacher) in this newsletter. We wish all our Year 3 
and Year 5 students the best of luck! Not that they will need it!  
  
Information harvested from these assessments are used by the school to 
drive future directions in teaching. I would like to remind everyone, these 
are a point in time snapshot of student progress and should not cause any 
distress to students. Testing is a usual part of our teaching and learning 
programs.  

 

 
International Women's Day   
International Women's Day is celebrated on the 8 March annually and is a 
global day recognising the social, economic, cultural and political 
achievements of women worldwide. This year’s theme is ‘Cracking the 
Code: Innovation for a gender equal future’. Equity, respect and inclusion 
matters for us all regardless of gender.  
  
I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank all the women who 
contribute to the life and culture at NPS and acknowledge their wonderful 
work in educating and nurturing the future leaders of tomorrow… your 
child/ren!  
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Dates to Remember 
 
29 – 31 May 
Stage 3 Camp 
 
 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Mobile Dental Program 
 
Hot Cross Bun Order 
 
Stage 2 Camp  



  

P&C   
A reminder the next P&C meeting is tomorrow (Tuesday 14 March) at 7:00pm in the Staffroom located in our 
Administration building. This is the Annual General Meeting (AGM) where the P&C will vote for key positions 
such as President, Treasurer, Secretary etc. The P&C are a valued part of this school, and they do a wonderful 
job managing our canteen, running the uniform shop and raising funds for specific school needs. If you are 
unable to make the meeting in person you can join us via Teams. This link has been supplied via the school and 
P&C Facebook page.  
  
Zone Swimming Carnival   
Congratulations to all students who competed in the Zone Swimming Carnival on Friday 3 March. Thank you to 
Mrs Thomas who coordinated this carnival on behalf of all schools in the Brisbane Water Zone. Her organisation 
was exceptional, and the smooth running of the carnival was a testament to this. Thank you also to Mr Briggs 
and Nicole for supporting the carnival on the day. All were very impressed with student behaviour, sportsmanship 
and effort. A full write up of the Zone and School Swimming Carnival features in this newsletter.  
  

 
  
  
Third-Party Software Consent 2023   
The Third-Party Software Consent note will be sent home this week. Your consent is required for your child’s 
information to be provided to these third-party providers. Before giving your consent, it is important you 
understand what information is collected, how it will be used and who may have access to it. All this 
information is detailed in the note. If you have any questions regarding any information, please don’t hesitate 
to contact the school.  
  
Easter Hat Parade and Crazy Hair Day (Save the Date)   
The K-2 Easter Hat Parade will be on Wednesday 5 April. We are looking forward to seeing our community 
support this event. Younger siblings are also welcome to attend and can wear an Easter hat to the parade if they 
wish. On this day students in Years 3-6 have the option to come to school with crazy hair. Further information 
will be provided in the coming weeks.  
 
 

 
  
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

PSSA Sport   
In the last fortnight we have had a number of Brisbane Water PSSA sporting trials. Congratulations to Kai L, 
Flex W and Chev K who competed in the basketball trials and Imogen, Lara S and Hayley W who competed in 
the netball trials. All students were excellent representatives for our school. Special mention to Kai and Flex who 
will now go on to compete in the next basketball trial. Good luck boys and well done to all!  
  
Planned Scheduled Maintenance   
In Week 7, 10 classrooms had new carpet laid. Whilst this brought disruption to normal school operations it has 
been a beneficial upgrade. The students and staff impacted by this disruption did an amazing job adapting to 
the change.  

 
 

Quality Workers 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students Class Work Sample 

Malachi K 

Mia M 

1/2N Writing 

Lily S 

Eira-Rose K 

Summer M 

Jonti L 

Charlie B 

2P Weekend Recount 

Digital Books 

Evelyn K 

Anise T 

Marshall M 

KG  Writing 

Abel P 

Grace D 

KB Sentences 

Flex W 

Kai L 

5/6R Successful in Zone 

Basketball Trial 



  

 
 
National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students 

in Years 3 and 5. It is a nationwide measure to determine how young Australians are developing in literacy and 

numeracy.  

 

This year, the NAPLAN Assessment will be held online. Students will need a pair of plug-in headphones 

and a plug-in mouse for both the NAPLAN practice test and the NAPLAN Assessment.  

 

The NAPLAN assessment period is much earlier this year, beginning on Wednesday 15th March. A brief 

timetable for these assessments is below: 

 

Week 8 

(NAPLAN 

Week 1) 

Wednesday 15th March Year 3 and Year 5 students- Writing Assessment 

Thursday 16th March Year 3 Assessments 

Friday 17th March Year 3 Assessments 

 

Week 9 

(NAPLAN 

Week 2) 

Tuesday 21st March Year 5 Assessments 

Wednesday 22nd March Year 5 Assessments 

Thursday 23rd March Catch-up Assessments (Y3 and Y5 students) 

 

You may like to look at the NAPLAN Public Demonstration Site with your child/ren. This webpage shows the 

types of questions students will answer and the functionalities that are available in the online NAPLAN tests. It 

can be accessed at: https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/public-demonstration-site 

 

Additional information about NAPLAN can be found on the flyer in this newsletter. If parent/ carers are wishing 

to exempt or withdraw their child/ children, please contact the school to request the appropriate paperwork to 

be sent home.  

 

Lynda Brogan 

Assistant Principal – Curriculum and Instruction 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/public-demonstration-site


  

Swimming Carnival  
Last Monday (27th February) NPS held our annual swimming carnival at Mingara Aquatic Centre. A 
huge congratulations to all students who competed at the carnival. The effort, determination and sportsmanship 
that was displayed was outstanding and all students should be extremely proud of their achievement. We had 
some pleasing results with 29 students qualifying for the Brisbane Water PSSA swimming carnival. This year, 
we have decided to begin our swimming records again and start fresh in 2023. As a result of this, we had 30 
new records broken. These will be published in the 2024 NPS Swimming Program.   
 
Congratulations to all students who received ribbons at the ribbons assembly last Friday.   
 
A huge congratulations to our Age Champions.   
 

Jnr Girls  Jessica B.  

Jnr Boys  Thomas M.  

11yr Girls  Imogen M.  

11yr Boys  Jaxon P.  

Snr Girls  Emily L.  

Snr Boys  Flex W.  

 
Congratulations to the champion house, Kendall.  
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 

 
On Friday 3rd March, 29 NPS students attended Woy Woy Peninsula Leisure Centre to compete at the BWPSSA 
zone swimming carnival. All students demonstrated outstanding resilience, strived for their personal best and 
displayed exceptional behaviour. A huge thank you to Nicole and Mr Briggs who came along to help out as Team 
Manager and Recorder.   
 
A massive congratulations to Thomas M and Emily L who both qualified for Sydney North PSSA Swimming and 
will now be representing Brisbane Water at Homebush Aquatic Centre on the 23rd March. We wish them all the 
best!  
 
Lucy Thomas 
Sports Co-ordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Place  House  Points  

4th  Dobel  59  

3rd  Hely  117  

2nd  Gavenlock  122  

1st  Kendall  148  



  

   
 

 
 

 
 



  

PAYMENTS DUE 

• School Voluntary Contribution 1st Child $40, 2nd Child $25.00, each other child $15.00. 

• Stage 3 Camp 2023 (Years 5 & 6) 4th instalment due 17rd March, $50:00. 

• Year 6 Fundraiser Hot Cross Bun orders due 31 March 2023. 

• Stage 2 Camp 2023 (Years 3 & 4). Deposit due 31st March 2023 $50.00. 
 
Please remember, when paying for an excursion, send in the permission notes to the office.  
This is as important as paying for the cost. 
Also, please pay by the due date as there is a substantial amount of organisation that goes into the activities 
If you are having difficulties in paying please see the office. 
 
Car Parking 
The Car park is for STAFF ONLY. This is for the safety of our students and school community. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 



  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

The Snack Shack  
Ph: 0418238775 
 
Upcoming Events 
Friday, 24th March 2023: Harmony Day Special Afternoon Tea - 50c - $2.50 (cash only) 
 
Friday, 31st March 2023: End of Term Lunch Special - Hot Dog with mustard/sauce (optional) - order via 
Flexischools by Wednesday 29th March 8.30am 
 
Wednesday, 5th April 2023: Enjoy a special pre ordered treat with your children on Easter hat Parade day - order 
via Flexischools by Wednesday, 29th March 8.30am, only available via pre order. 
 
Parents Pack - Mexican layered dip & corn chips (GF)  
 
Wednesday, 5th April and Thursday, 6th April 2023: Easter Theme Afternoon Tea - 50c - $2.50 (cash only) 
 
Flexischools Outage 
Thank you for your understanding with last Friday’s outage.  
Flexischools have sent parents an email to explain & offer fee free days. Hopefully this issue has been resolved. 
Please also check your accounts that you were charged correctly. 
 
Canteen Volunteers 
We have seen a few new friendly faces this term, thank you. Have you got a spare day or 2 per term? 
We would love to see you & the kids too! 
Please contact me for more information. 
Thank you to the Parents/Grandparents for all your help. 
 
Canteen Committee 2022 
I would like to say a massive Thank you to Megan Y, Sarah S, Sam J, Jaci S and Ange R for all your help & 
support. Without you all the Canteen would not be such a success! 
You always help to come up with some creative ideas that the kids love -Thank you!! 
 
If anyone has any Canteen questions please contact me. 
 
Thank you 
Nicola Ford (Canteen Manager) 
 



  

 
 

 
 



  

 

 

  
 

 



  

 
 

 



  

 
 



  

 
 

 
 



  

 



  

 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 



  

 



  

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after school 
as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each visit is 
an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health and 
wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and reg 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 


